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Finally it is considered best practice for the applicant or their agent to attempt mediation to avoid a 
hearing in the hope that agreement can be made to address or reduce any concerns. 
 
The conditions that have been offered would automatically go on to the Premises Licence should all 
persons making Representations withdraw. 
 
In the event that Reps are not withdrawn the matter will proceed to a Licensing Sub‐Committee hearing. 
 
At this hearing the panel will listen to all the evidence and place whatever weight they decide upon what is 
presented to them.  
 
The fact that this is a new applicant completely different from the previous, who has offered conditions to 
help resolve previous conflict will be a significant factor in their deliberations. 
 
The panel could grant without any conditions being attached should they feel that is appropriate.  
 
Their determination should be evidence based, justified as being appropriate and proportionate to what it 
is intended to achieve.  
 
The panel should consider the potential burden that the condition would impose on the premises licence 
holder (such as the financial burden due to restrictions on licensable activities) as well as the potential 
benefit in terms of the promotion of the licensing objectives. 
 
I am in the process of setting up a Licensing Sub‐Committee hearing which looks like it will be at 10:00 on 
Wednesday 2nd September 2020 subject to securing three councillors to sit on this hearing. 
 
Once I have confirmation you and any other party who wish their representations to stand will receive a 
formal notice of hearing. The meeting will be a virtual hearing due to Covid restrictions placed on meetings 
and you will be forwarded a link in order to join this meeting. 
 
If however once you have digested what the applicant has offered and you feel that this is reasonable, 
together with all of the above safeguards that are in place, should you feel that you would like to withdraw 
your representation please let me know at your earliest convenience. 
 
I hope this is of some assistance to you. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Derek 
 

From: Jon Wallsgrove  
Sent: 21 August 2020 12:27 
To: Richard Dewhurst  
Cc: Stone, Derek ; Robson, Debra  
Subject: RE: The Wellington Pub 
 
Dear Mr Dewhurst, 
 
Thank you for your email, I think it is a great shame you do not think those conditions go far enough. In my view my 
client has made generous concessions with a view to mediating the licence. If you want to have a chat with them I can 
get Steve Hudson to give you a call.  
 








